


Action ltem:

DEV2021-019: A Certificate of Appropriateness for 402 University Blvd., a
vacant parcel in the Seabreeze Local Historic District, to allow new
construction of a residential unit.

Mr. Trager arrived for the meeting at 6:05 p.m.

Included in the packet is a Conflict of Interest form signed by Board
Member Roman Yurkiewicz, who is the architect on the project.

Staff Presentation:

Steven Bapp, Planner, presented the staff report that was included as part
of the packet. Mr. Bapp stated the project is located at the southeast
corner of University Blvd. and Oleander Avenue. Mr. Bapp stated
illustrations of the proposed structure are included as part of the packet.
Mr. Bapp stated the property is located in the Seabreeze Local Historic
District; and the previous structure on the property was a contributing
structure that was demolished on November 21, 2018. Mr. Bapp noted
the colors for the structure are listed in the staff memorandum and the
color pallets are also included in the packet as well as details on the
stones to be used.

Applicant Presentation:

Roman Yurkiewicz stated he represents the applicant and is available to
answer any questions the Board may have.

Ms. Remark stated she likes the overall design and the pavers that are
planned for the front porch. Ms. Remark stated Red and Earth are shown
as the colors for the front door but stated she thought the panels were
glass.

Mr. Yurkiewicz stated there will be four glass panels and the Red and
Earth will be the trim colors.

Ms. Remark asked if the shingles will be flat and if they will be multi-color.

Mr. Yurkiewicz stated the shingles will be architectural profile and will have
minor variations in the color.
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